最新全国中考试题

(含答案)精选

英语

中考试题研究组 编

最新全国中考试题

(含答案)精选

英

语

中考试题研究组 编

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

最新全国中考试题(含答案)精选:英语/中考试题研究组编.一 北京:新华出版社,1996,12 ISBN 7-5011-3206-2

1.最… Ⅱ.中… Ⅲ.①初中一试题—升学参考资料 ②英语课—初中 □试题 □升学参考资料 Ⅳ.G632.479 中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(96)第 11675 号

最新全国中考试题(含答案)精选 英语

中考试题研究组 编

新华出版社出版发行 新华书店经销 机械工业出版社印刷厂印刷

787×1092毫米 32 开本 7.625 印张 180,000 字 1996 年 12 月第一版 1996 年 12 月北京第一次印刷 ISBN7-5011-3206-2/G・1180 定价:8.00 元

北 班 显 平 山

出版说明

本套书是为了帮助 1997 年参加中考的学生了解最新考试趋势,掌握正确的复习方向、基本技能和准确的资料,以适应不断变化的考试题型而编辑出版的。该套书中的试题和标准答案均由全国各省市权威教研机构提供,由北京市教科所等教研部门诸多专家、特级教师精选而成,分政治、语文、英语、数学、物理、化学六册。

如有不妥之处,欢迎读者批评指正。

新华出版社

目 录

1. 北京市	 (1)
2. 上海市	 (17)
3. 天津市	 (31)
4. 河北省	 (50)
5. 河南省	 (67)
6. 辽宁省	 (79)
7. 黑龙江	 (93)
8. 山东省	 (105)
9. 南京市	 (119)
10. 浙江省	 (136)
11. 安徽省	 (148)
12. 武汉市	 (160)
13. 湖南省	 (176)
14. 福州市	 (188)
15. 江西省	 (204)
16. 广州市	 (220)

北京市 1996 年初中毕业、

第 1 卷 听力测试(选择题 20 分)

一、听句子,选择恰当	的答i	语。(共 5	分,每小是	医1分)	nH hM of	
1. A. How do you do?	oroq	B. Fine,	hank you.	Me H. C	. Not at al	Α.
2. A. It's Sunday.	1	3. It's wir	ndy.	C	. It's 3 o'c	lock.
3. A. I'm OK.	1001	3. You're	welcome.	C	. Good ide	a!
4. A. No, thanks.	I	3. Certain	nly. One	C	. I think s	0.
41.3		momen	nt, please.		A. 15.	
5. A. Sure. Here y						very
二、听句子,选择与						小题
1分)。			15	ma or i	A. he had	
6. Jim is a				no mor	lt be had	
A. doctor	В.	worker	- 0	. studen	C. he wa	
7. It's about	o'clo	ck now.			Where dis	
A. 7 nwar ed	В.	2d mid:	angiture C	.48 8 0	A. Rigar	
8. A. I want to eat so	methi	ng. And	pails any		B. First	
B. I want to buy a						
C. I'm going to play						
9. A. She was well ye						
B. She was ill yeste						
C. She lost her bag	yeste	rday.			C. Becaus	

10.	A. Mr Smith didn't com	e back from London	last Tuesday.
	B. Mr Smith has never b	peen to London.	
	C. Mr Smith has been to	London.	
Ξ,	听对话,回答问题。(共5分,每小题1分)
11.	A. 13.	B. 14.	C. 15.
12. 13.	A. Tea. A. On a small farm.	B. Milk. B. In a school.	C. Bread.
14.	A. In the classroom.	B. In a shoe shop.	
	A. Mr Hu would like to		
	B. Mr Hu won't give M	Ir Green's son any w	ork to do.
	C. Mr Hu will give Mr	Green's son some wo	ork to do.
	听短文,回答问题或完		
16.	How old was the boy?		
	A. 15.	7	2. 11.
17.	What did the boy want		
	A. A player. B	A train-driver. C	C. A farmer.
18.	The boy couldn't go to	school because	學者, 不适应, 二
	A. he had no arms		
	B. he had no money		
	C. he was too young	rokow di	
19.	Where did the boy drive	the train?	
	A. First to a small stati		
	B. First to the town, t	hen back to a small s	station.
	C. First to a samll stati	on, then to another	town.
20.	Why was the worker so	surprised?	
	A. Because he had neve	er seen the boy before	F. A She was well-
	B. Because the train wa		
	C. Because he found the		

第 1 卷 笔试 (选择题 45分)

		5.400			
				si -A	
五、					
	下列各组单词中	,有一个单词划	线部分的读者	音与其他三个单词	
	划线部分的读音	不同,选出该单	词。——	_ way anad T - 2	
21.	A. name	B. make	C. l <u>a</u> ke	D. have D. swim	
22.	A. five	B. big	C. ship	D. swim	
23.	A. meat	B. bread	C. tea	D. team	
24.	A. farm	B. hard	C. warm	D. car	
25.	A. orange	B. gate	C. glad	D. game	
				1. Mr Zlung asio	
六、	词语解释。(共	5分,每小题1分	b read (
	根据句意,选择	与划线部分意思	相同或相近的	的解释。	
26.	This question is	difficult to answer	. voin-Ef		
	A. not easy	B. interesti	ng C.	good	
27.	There are a lot of	f boys on the pla	yground.		
	A. Some	B. a few	Taxialy a C'a	many	
28.	My parents usua	lly go to bed earl	y. ind.8		
	A. go home	B. go to sle	ep C.	go to school	
29.	Please take care	of the baby while	I am away.	"Powy janu."	
				look after	
30.	I got to the muse	eum at 9 : 30 this	s morning.		
	A. went to				
				real s 1 .a	
七、	选择填空。(共	15分,每小题1	分)。 work		
				页[at ung blook)。	
31.					

A. a	B. an	C. some	D. /
32. Lucy an	nd Lily in the	same class.	
A. am	B. is	C. are	D. he
	a pencil-box on		
A. is	B. are	C. has	D. have
34. These a	re books. You	rs are over there.	
A. I	B. my	C. me	D. mine
35. "Thank	you the beau	tiful flowers!"	可被部分的正
. "Not at	all."	2 Jan 18	
	B. on		
36. I think	Chinese is tha	n maths	man / C:
A. inter	resting	B. more intere	sting and de la
C. most	t interesting	D. the most in	teresting
37. Mr Zha	ng asked met	he words again.	
A. reac	B. reads	C. to read	D. reading
38. You	play on the road.	It's dangerous.	全 - 五年以前
A. must	tn't B. may	C. can	D. must
39. We bou	ght Granny a present	she did	n't like it.
A. but	B. and	lo ar Chorago I ha	D. so a stell 1.
40. Lin Tao	s uncle is a driver,	he?	
A. is	B. isn't	C. does	D. doesn't M R
41. "	is the shirt?"		- A go hoode
"Forty	le l aro sway, ".nauy	alw who sitt he	CC. Plivate take vare
A. How	much B. How mar	y C. How long	D. How old
42. Mr Brow	wn in Beijing	since 1993.	our edition may k and
A. work	B. works	C. worked	D. has worked
43. I	a letter when my me	other came in.	
A. write	e B. works	C. was writing	D. will write
44. Could yo	ou tell me?		从上網子區到
A. Mrs	King where lives	old, worker-	Str Mir Li Ve

B. where does Mrs King live C. where Mrs King lives D. Mrs King lives where 45. It's not an important party; you needn't show asmow edT B4 A. pay for it wand ade . B. wear it out daugh and . A C. try in out of any are of D. dress up for it and and 49. When the Indian walked quickly to the doctor's door, the woman 八、阅读理解。(共10分,每小题1分)。 book 阅读下面 A、B 两篇短文。根据短文内容,从每处所给的四个选 项中选择最佳的一项。U ronave a saw od . O A. he was at the head of the queue. B. he was the doctor It was a cold spring morning in London. The weather was very cold, and many people were ill. So there were many people in the doctor's waiting room. At the head of the queue was an old woman. The woman was a visitor. She did not live in London. She lived in the country. She was in the city to visit her daughter. She wanted to see the doctor because her back hurt, look the book back hurt, look was still were any write and there are the back hurt, look back hurt. Soon an Indian (印度人) came into the waiting room, and walked quickly to the doctor's door. The old woman thought he was a queue jumper. She stood up and took his arm. Slowly, she said, "We were all here before you. You must wait for your turn. Do ... you ... underand the bookshelf was tied on to the roof-rack. It was tall and "Shrate The Indian answered: "No, madam. You don't understand! You're all after me! I'm the doctor!" was spitting aby if all 160 The old woman lived of the evening. The policy manow blo art 1640

A. in a small townboog a saw proform! B. in London all so tol

	A. and many people were ill	В.	and all the people were ill
	C. but nobody was ill	D.). but only a few people were
			ill
48.	The woman wanted to see the do		
	A. her daughter was ill	В.	she knew him
	C. her back hurt		
49.	When the Indian walked quickly	to t	the doctor's door, the woman
thou	ight		
	A. he was a cleaner		
	C. he was a visitor		
50.	The Indian said they were all aft		
	A. he was at the head of the qu	eue	
	C. he was an Indian		D. he was very ill
	ng in London The weather was		on gring Mr. s + w 1
	(B) were seen strong prople metho	SIL	and the sale had be
	of the queue was an old winner.	bas	ture wasting scoons At the he
	We spent a day in the country an		

was full of flowers inside! On the way home we had to stop at traffic lights, and there my wife saw the bookshelf.

It stood outside a furniture (家具) shop. "Buy it," she said at once, "We'll carry it home on the roof-rack (车顶架). I've always wanted one like that."

and the bookshelf was tied on to the roof-rack. It was tall and narrow, quite heavy too on now arrebuse and " parameter and all and parameters are the second too."

As it was getting darker, Idrove slowly. Other drivers seemed more polite than usual that evening. The police even stopped traffic to let us through, Carrying furniture was a good idea.

After a time my wife said, "There's a long line of cars behind. Why don't they overtake (超车)?"

Just at that time a police car did overtake. The two officers (警官) inside looked at us seriously when they went past. But then, with a kind smile they asked us to follow their car through the busy traffic. The police car stopped at our village church(教堂). One of the officers came to me.

"Right, sir," he said. "Do you need any more help now?"

I didn't quite understand. "Thanks, officer," I said. "You've been very kind. I live just down the road."

He was looking at our things: first at the flowers, then at the bookshelf. "Well, well," he said and laughed. "It's a bookshelf you' ve got there! We thought it was....er, something else."

My wife began to laugh. Suddenly I understood why the police drove here. I smiled at the officer. "Yes, it's bookshelf, but thanks again." I drove home as fast as I could.

- 51. From the story we konw that
- A. the writer was poor and didn't buy the bookshelf for his wife
 - B. the writer's wife didn't like the bookshelf at all
 - C. the writer was always glad to buy something for his wife
 - D. the writer was not very glad to buy the bookshelf for his wife
- 52. What made the writer think that carrying furniture was "a good idea"?
 - A. He could drive slowly and it was safe.
- B. Other drivers would let him go first.
- C. His wife could use a new bookshelf.
- D. He could save a lot of money and time.
- 53. Why were the police and other drivers so kind to the writer?
- A. Because they thought the writer liked studying very much and
- B. Because they didn't think it was polite to overtake a car with a

- C. Because they thought somebody in the writer's family had
- The D. Because they thought it was dangerous to carry a bookshelf on
- 51. Why did the writer's wife begin to laugh?

"Aw Because now she knew what mistake the police had made.

ev uoB. Bécause at last her husband understood why the police had driven to the church-sor add away looking at the flowers and the

- adt (C. Because the officer was always looking at the flowers and the 'ucy llad bookshelf al" leadgual non bias ad ". llaw . llaw" llade cood
- D. Because the police had helped them a lot do with region of the police had helped them a lot do with the officers begin to realize (意识到) they had a solution of the police of the pol
 - A. Before they arrived at the churches as amon everb ! " ming
 - B. Before they overtook (overtake 的过去式) the writer's car.
- G: Afterdone of them looked at the folwers and the bookshelf carefully at the church; all the iddn't like a church.
 - D. After the writer's family left the church, same all O

九、完形填空。16共10分、每小题0.5分d satism and about tadW .22 通读下面短文,学握其大意。然后从短文后各题所给的四个选项 中选择最佳的一项 is saw ii baa yl wale alvid bluga alf .A

Once there was a clever farmer. Though he was poor, the decided one day to take the King a roast goose (烤糖) as a present. He had not had 56 to eat that day, and soon the 57 of the roast goose became too much for him as (当……时) he 58 of the King, so he are lone of its legs, and but a body ration and reduced year segment.

When he came before the King and gave him the goose, the King

Now, the King 60 was born with one bad leg, so he had nev-

er been able to __61__properly (正常地). When he saw the goose with only one leg, he ghought the farmer had __62__ this to laugh at him. Of course he was very __63_. The farmer was told that if any-body laughed at the King, he would be __64__ at once.

"Where is 65 leg of the goose?" the King asked.

"All the geese (goose 的复数) in this 66 of the country have one leg only," the farmer answered.

"Do you think I'm a fool (傻子)?" the King shouted.

The King looked, and there the geese were 69 on one leg beside the water. The King at once told one of his men to 70 them with a big stick, and of couse, they 71 their other legs and ran away.

56. A. less of allow a	C. little seaq	D. much
------------------------	----------------	---------

66. A. city	B. village C. farm D. part
67. A. Certainly not	B. of course C. That's nothing D. Never mind
68. A. hole	B. forest C. lake D. house
69. A. swimmming	B. resting C. flying D. lying
70. A. fill	B. lock C. hit D. keep
71. A. sent up	B. put down C. did with D. moved away
72. A. shows	B. takls C. sees and D. knows
73. A. geese	B. animals C. legs D. farmers
74. A. slower	B. faster C. less D. more
75. A. more slowly	B. more carefully C. faster D. earlier
	als an exten The King or one reld one of his
第Ⅱ卷	笔试 (非选择题35分)

一、用括号内所给单词的适当形式均	真空。(共6分,每小题1分)
1. My sister has two	(pen) and and
2. He lives on thef	loor. (four)
3. My mother is a	(teach)
4. Could you pass	a piece of paper, please? (I)
5. It was yesterda	ay. (cloud)
6. Li Lei is the ir	our class. (tall)
emption of Trade of 12	
二、从右栏中找出左栏内各句话的适	当答语,并将其字母标号填入题
前的括号内。(共6分,每小题15	d. A. com . II. wilk (
() 7. Good morning, class.	A. Yes, please I want some
	apples.
() 8. What's the time, please?	B. It's fine.
() 9. Can I help you?	C. It doesn't matter this time.

() 10. What's the weather like D. It's 5:30.
By Yes. playse. This Bruce here Is the without Green? .
() 11.1'm sorry, I'm late. Include E. Go down this street and
B. Could sydel mutual at a to come to the builday
() 12. Excuse me, where is No. 4 F. Good morning, Miss Gao.
Middle School? Seem admind avig III IA . A .
B. Thank Goodbye.
三、用下面所给词语的适当形式填空,每个词语只准使用一次。(共
5分,每小题0.5分)
1、徐楞所给配面和提示问道,写出回句话,新给搜承问语必须都用
look at, do, because, help, buy, how, in English, visit, as soon as
blue
13. " the blackboard, class!" said Mr Wang.
14. A: What are you doing? B: I am my homework.
15. I want to see him possible.
16. A: What's this? B: It's a football.
17. The students the farm tomorrow.
18. A: What colour is your coat? B: It's
19. Meimei is a good girl. She often her classmates.
20. A: do you usually come to school? B: On foot.
21. She didn't come to Lucy's party yesterday she wa
ill.
22. The computers of our factory last month.
四、根据对话内容,在每个空白处填入一个适当的词。(共10分,每
空1分)
A: Hello? 66890621.
B: Oh, hello Could I Jim, please?
A: Sorry, he is here at the moment. Can I

message?	
B: Yes, please. This	Bruce here. Is that Mrs Green?
A: Yes, is Jim's mo	ther.
B. Could you tell him that I'd	to come to his birthday
party?But I'm afraid I may l	oe a little late.
A: All I'll give him	the message.
B: Thank Goodbye.	
业·A的一里勤选只要的主要。全	三。用于面积红色含铅矿岩形式中
*	
五、根据所给图画和提示词语,写出	
上。所写句子要与图画前已给出	計的句子意思连贯 。(共8分,每句
话2分)	
It was sunny yesterday.	
The same	00 -
Side (a) 11.4	CONCEA TILL
(4/1)	
9150	
	nin a S. Jug bong it of OS (4)
and next The Short Same	
1. Liu Mei, get up, at	2. she, go, to, the park, by
desirated.	Straw On the state that the
源人一个遊舎物间 (井10分 円	孙心切不忍客:常肉茶预谢解 四
to the state of th	HALE
	A. Halley 65801621
lim, please	II. Ohe beile Could I
	,